
 

 

Ministry of Business and Employment  •  HM Government of Gibraltar  •  Suite 735, Europort  •  Gibraltar GX11 1AA 

t +350 20078871 / 20061173 (Centrex 2750/3080)  f +350 20078899 / 20071950 (Centrex 3511) 

e info.mbe@gibraltar.gov.gi  w www.gibraltar.gov.gi 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

No. 275/2015 

 

Date: 5th May 2015 

 

 

 

MINISTER COSTA ON UK EMPLOYMENT TRIBUNAL VISIT 
 
 
The Minister for Business and Employment, the Hon Neil F Costa MP, has just returned from the UK on a 
visit to familiarise himself with the Employment Tribunal and Employment Appeal Tribunal processes in 
the UK.  The Minister was accompanied by Mr John Paul Fa, the Ministry’s Legal Counsel. 
 
In line with its manifesto commitments, Her Majesty’s Government of Gibraltar is undertaking a wholesale 
review and substantive reform of the existing Industrial Tribunal dispute resolution and adjudication 
process.  Soon after the re-allocation of Ministerial responsibilities in December of last year, Mr Costa 
progressed the review of the current employment tribunal system by launching a wide-ranging 
consultation, currently ongoing, with various representative groups and individuals.  The bodies that have 
submitted written proposals to the Ministry include Unite the Union, the GGCA, the Bar Council and the 
Chamber of Commerce.   
 
Whilst in the United Kingdom, Minister Costa and Mr Fa held meetings with the Hon Mr Justice Langstaff, 
President of the Employment Appeal Tribunal and Judge Elizabeth Potter, the London Regional 
Employment Judge from HM Courts & Tribunal Service. The respective Tribunal processes in the UK were 
discussed and the meetings allowed the Minister and Mr Fa to raise a wide range of legal and 
administrative issues in the context of the pending domestic reforms.  The Minister and Mr Fa have had the 
privilege to learn at first hand about the main judicial and administrative processes from senior judges 
involved in the day-to-day management of Employment Tribunals and Appeal Tribunals in the UK.  The 
party also took the opportunity to be shown the physical layout of the courtrooms and to learn of some of 
the duties carried out by the administrative support officers.   
 
Commenting on the above, the Minister for Business and Employment, the Hon Neil Costa MP said: ‘This 
visit has been informative and has certainly helped my Legal Counsel and I to better understand how the 
United Kingdom processes its many employment cases.  We will certainly take note of everything we have 
learnt to make good use in the review and reform currently underway.’ 
  

 


